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Selectboard Regular Meeting via Zoom 
Order of Agenda for Monday, January 10, 2022, at 6:00 PM 

Please click the link below to join the webinar: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84727797185?pwd=NDFRUjFITE12eDN3bE5LaTNBQ0RmZz09 

Webinar ID: 84727797185 Passcode: 528528 Dial-in, audio-only: (929) 205 6099 
Pursuant to Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, §18, and the Governor’s 
June 16, 2021 Revised Order extending remote participation by all members in any meeting of a public body, this meeting of the Great Barrington 
Selectboard will be conducted via remote participation to the greatest extent possible. Specific information and the general guidelines for remote 
participation by members of the public and/or parties with a right and/or requirement to attend this meeting can be found on town’s website, at 
www.townofgb.org . For this meeting, members of the public who wish to listen to the meeting may do so in the following manner: See instructions 
at the top of the agenda. No in-person attendance of members of the public will be permitted, but every effort will be made to ensure that the public 
can adequately access the proceedings in real time, via technological means. 

 *****ALL VOTES ARE ROLL CALL***** 

1. CALL TO ORDER SELECTBOARD REGULAR MEETING

2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES
a. December 13, 2021
b. December 20, 2022

3. SELECTBOARD’S ANNOUNCEMENTS/STATEMENTS

4. TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT
a. Housatonic Water Works
b. Division Street Bridge
c. Housatonic School Roof
d. Berkshire Benchmarks Survey

5. PUBLIC HEARINGS
a. Sandy Mason, Manager for a new Common Victualler Restaurant Wines and Malt

Liquor License for Thai Cuisine MA LLC d/b/a Siam Square Thai Cuisine at 290
Main Street Great Barrington MA 01230.

http://www.townofgb.org/
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84727797185?pwd=NDFRUjFITE12eDN3bE5LaTNBQ0RmZz09


6. NEW BUSINESS
a. Tax Exemption and Discount Options
b. Opt-in to the Massachusetts Property Assessed Clean Energy (PACE) program
c. Housatonic School–Request for Proposals (RFP) timeline and Process
d. Short-Term Rental Bylaw- Next Steps

7. CITIZEN SPEAK TIME
Citizen Speak Time is an opportunity for the Selectboard to listen to residents. Topics of 
particular concern or importance may be placed on a future agenda for discussion. This 
time is reserved for town residents only unless otherwise permitted by the chair, and 
speakers are limited to 3 minutes each. 

8. SELECTBOARD’S TIME
9. MEDIA TIME
10. ADJOURNMENT

NEXT SELECTBOARD MEETING
January 24, 2022 January 31, 2022 Priority Planning February 14, 2022 

Mark Pruhenski, Town Manager 
Pursuant to MGL. 7c. 30A sec. 20 (f), after notifying the chair of the public body, any person may make a video or audio recording of an open 
session of a meeting of a public body, or may transmit the meeting through any medium.  At the beginning of the meeting, the chair shall inform 
other attendees of any such recordings.  Any member of the public wishing to speak at the meeting must receive permission of the chair.  The 
listings of agenda items are those reasonably anticipated by the chair, which may be discussed at the meeting.  Not all items listed may in fact be 
discussed and other items not listed may be brought up for discussion to the extent permitted by law. 



5.
Sandy Mason, Manager for a new Common Victualler Restaurant Wines and Malt Liquor 
License for Thai Cuisine MA LLC d/b/a Siam Square Thai Cuisine at 290 Main Street Great 
Barrington MA 01230.





















Great Barrington Residential Exemption Study 

METODOLOGY: 
The data for the study was derived from the Assessors Fiscal Year 2022 parcel valuation. The valuations 
have received approval from the Massachusetts Department of Revenue. Based on this data the predicted 
Option 1 tax rate is $14.86 per one thousand dollars of valuation. 

Residential parcels were analyzed to estimate eligibility for an owner occupied home and predict amounts 
of benefit or cost to those parcels. Eligibility was determined as follows: 

Establish count, value and average of all residential parcels. 
Count = 3,456 - Value = $1,349,084,781 – Average value = $390,360 

Remove parcels without a residential dwelling (vacant land), vacation homes, corporate ownership, and 
tax billing address outside of Great Barrington to establish predicted eligibility for exemption. 
Count = 3,456 – Ineligible = 1,445 (42%) – Eligible – 2,011 (58%) 

Apply the value exemption for each parcel based on the percent of average value ($390,360) using an 
exemption percent of 10%, 24%, and 35% of that average. (No value can be reduced by more than 90%) 

The results are broken out in 3 groups they are Qualified and pay less tax, Qualified and pay more tax, and 
Not Qualified and pay more tax. Further we break down each class on a percentile based on value and 
show the new residential tax rate required. The results are as follows: 

There are 1,801 Qualified parcels that will receive a reduction in taxation. Lower value homes receive the 
greatest benefit. 

Average Qualified Benefit By Percentile Fiscal Year 2022 

Max Value #Parcels % Benefit 10% @ $15.78 24% @ $17.27 35% @ $18.64 
$211,600 182 15.11% $458 $1,182 $1,762 
$237,440 179 13.16% $408 $1,072 $1,690 
$261,500 181 12.63% $387 $1,017 $1,604 
$282,380 179 11.96% $366 $963 $1,520 
$308,700 180 11.24% $344 $906 $1,430 
$340,220 181 10.37% $318 $836 $1,320 
$385,540 179 9.23% $283 $744 $1,175 
$442,000 180 7.77% $238 $627 $991 
$517,560 180 5.91% $181 $477 $756 
$673,732 180 2.63% $81 $213 $338 

TOTAL BENEFIT ALL $551,349 $1,448,220 $2,269,331 
AVERAGE BENEFIT ALL $306 $804 $1,260 

6.a
Tax Exemption and Discount Options



There are 209 parcels that receive a reduction in value but because of the new calculated tax rate will 
pay more taxes. These parcels fund approximately 12% of the benefit. 

Average Qualified Costs By Percentile Fiscal Year 2022 
Max Value #Parcels % Cost 10% @ $15.78 24% @ $17.27 35% @ $18.64 

$699,790  21 0.06% $14  $35  $55  
$727,300  21 0.15% $39  $97  $154  
$762,160  21 0.25% $65  $167  $265  
$794,640  21 0.36% $94  $242  $378  
$842,200  21 0.49% $130  $335  $525  
$898,060  21 0.67% $178  $461  $725  
$988,660  21 0.95% $250  $650  $1,019  

$1,106,700  21 1.32% $349  $909  $1,417  
$1,336,960  21 1.83% $482  $1,257  $1,963  
$6,988,500  20 5.82% $1,321  $3,455  $5,410  

TOTAL COST ALL $65,836  $171,550  $267,188  
AVERAGE COST ALL $315  $821  $1,278  

 
There are 1.445 parcels that are vacant land, vacation homes, have corporate ownership, or do not 
reside in Great Barrington. These parcels fund approximately 88% of the program benefit. 
 

Average Non-Qualified Costs By Percentile Fiscal Year 2022 
Max Value #Parcels % Cost 10% @ $15.78 24% @ $17.27 35% @ $18.64 

$13,940  145 0.13% $5  $13  $20  
$64,200  144 0.79% $30  $80  $125  

$111,960  145 2.24% $86  $224  $351  
$176,864  144 3.39% $130  $342  $536  
$238,600  145 4.91% $188  $492  $771  
$313,680  144 6.60% $254  $665  $1,043  
$399,000  145 8.49% $324  $850  $1,333  
$551,280  144 11.30% $435  $1,138  $1,786  
$781,080  144 15.73% $605  $1,585  $2,486  

$6,049,500  145 34.53% $1,289  $3,377  $5,297  
TOTAL COST ALL $485,513  $1,276,670  $2,002,142  
AVERAGE COST ALL $336  $884  $1,386  

 
Considerations: 
 
Nearly 60% of residential dwelling in Great Barrington are owner occupied. The cost of the program is 
supported by the remaining 40%. Also, 56% of the benefit received will be paid by only 9% or 309 parcel 
owners.  
 
Vacation homes are already taxed at the current rate of $14.86 and pay $147,000 in personal property 
tax. The residential exemption program would result in a double taxation. 
 



There are 594 vacant parcels in Great Barrington with a total value of $50,497,000. These parcels receive 
little or no services provided by the Town. Also, 318 of these parcels are owned by residents of the Town 
so in effect they would be paying much of any benefit received back to them self.  
 
Vacant parcels in excess of 5 acres can apply for an assessment under the Commonwealths Chapter Land 
program.  There are currently 2,500 acres of vacant residential land in this group that pay $1,500,000 in 
property taxes.  Any residential parcel that moves to Chapter would be taxed at a much reduced value as 
commercial property. Such an outcome could result in adding $66.36 to the average residential tax bill.  
 
There are currently 344 parcels in Town that have multi-unit or apartment dwellings. Many of these would 
fund the residential exemption program. It is highly likely that increased taxes on these properties would 
result in higher rents charged by owners to these tenants who are also residents of the Town. 
 



6.b.
Obt-in to the Massachusetts Property Assessed Clean Energy (PACE) Program







































6.c.
Housatonic School-Request for Proposals (RFP) timeline and process



From: Chris Rembold
To: Mark Pruhenski
Cc: Amy Pulver
Subject: addition for the packet
Date: Monday, January 10, 2022 9:29:23 AM

Mark,
 
This is the proposed statement I will read tonight for the Board to consider including in the
Housatonic School RFP.  I neglected to include it in the draft RFP that is in the packet
 
Chris
 
 
 
“The Town of Great Barrington is committed to a holistic view of sustainability and justice.
Proposals are encouraged that take into account environmental sustainability through
adaptive reuse, energy efficiency, renewable energy, green infrastructure, etc. In keeping
with our commitment to diversity, equity, and inclusion, proposals that center the needs of
the most marginalized through a deep commitment to affordability in housing and ideas that
promote inclusion to people of color, LGBTQ community members, and those living with
disabilities are also encouraged.”
 
 
 

Christopher Rembold, AICP
Assistant Town Manager
Director of Planning and
Community Development
413-528-1619, x. 2401
crembold@townofgb.org
 
Town of Great Barrington
334 Main Street
Great Barrington MA 01230

 
The Secretary of State's office has determined that most e-mails to and
from municipal offices and officials are public records. Consequently,
confidentiality should not be expected.
 
 

mailto:crembold@townofgb.org
mailto:MPruhenski@Townofgb.org
mailto:apulver@Townofgb.org
https://townofgb.org/












































From: Mark Pruhenski
To: Amy Pulver
Subject: FW: Planning Board Update on STR
Date: Friday, January 7, 2022 3:23:55 PM

From: B Nelson <bksnelson28@gmail.com> 
Sent: Friday, January 7, 2022 3:09 PM
To: Steve Bannon <sbannon@Townofgb.org>; Mark Pruhenski <MPruhenski@Townofgb.org>
Cc: Chris Rembold <crembold@Townofgb.org>
Subject: Planning Board Update on STR

**CAUTION:**
**This is an external email, be vigilant**

***Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender (and their email address) and know the
content is safe***

Good afternoon Steve,

Understanding you have a Town Board meeting Monday and will be including Short Term Rentals on
the agenda, I thought it would be appropriate to update you on where the Planning Board is with the
STR bylaw.  As you recall, at our joint meeting of the Boards, on November 29, 2021, the draft STR
bylaw was referred to the Planning Board for review.  The Planning Board took up review, discussion
and suggested revisions to the STR at our meeting of December 9, and at a special meeting of
December 23, 2021.  We will be meeting again on Thursday, January 13, and anticipate making a
decision about the bylaw regarding whether it should be referred back to the Select Board as a
general bylaw or continued to be developed by the Planning Board as a zoning bylaw. 

The Planning Board and the Select Board share a concern regarding affordable housing opportunities
in the Town.   The Planning Board, with the support of the Select Board and residents at Town
meeting, has implemented a number of tools in the form of zoning amendments, to provide
opportunity to create or maintain a variety of housing stock that can meet the needs of a wide-range
of residents.  Specific measures have including addition of accessory dwelling units (ADUs), allowing
two family units by right in all districts, allowing multifamily housing with up to 8 units by right or by
special permit (where as previously these were non-conforming units that could not get building
permits to make necessary code upgrades to the buildings), and implementing smart growth overlay
districts in several locations in Great Barrington and Housatonic to allow higher density development
where infrastructure can support such development (Windrush Commons will be the first project to
be constructed in Town consistent with the smart growth overlay district bylaw).  As a Town, we
have made a lot of progress, and while we recognize there is more work to be done, a majority of
the Planning Board does not see the STR issue as a solution to affordable housing due, in part, to the
price point and substantial investment that has been made in the STR properties.

We do believe there are opportunities to leverage STR to support affordable housing.  At our
meeting on December 23, we made a motion to recommend the Select Board consider

6.d. 
Short-Tem Rental Bylaw-Next Steps

mailto:MPruhenski@Townofgb.org
mailto:apulver@Townofgb.org


implementing the state-allowed, 3% short term rental impact fee, and designate the revenues to a
fund for the creation of affordable housing.  Our board had discussed this a number of times and we
support the creation of work force and affordable housing through a variety of means and recognize
the funding can sometimes be a barrier to organizations in our area that support affordable housing
creation, such as Construct, CDC and Habitat for Humanity.
 
Also, at our December 23 meeting the Planning Board made a motion to recommend to the Select
Board that the Town create a registry of short term rentals and that the registry process include
periodic inspection for smoke detectors.  Our Board has, in the reviewing of a purpose for the STR
bylaw, been focused on what the purpose of an STR regulation should be.  Life-safety has risen to
the forefront as an issue.  We do not believe the Town needs to wait for an STR bylaw to be passed
to address issues of life-safety.  STR owners are already registering with the State, so creating a local
registry, that gives the Town the opportunity to identify which properties are being rented, and give
the opportunity to property owners to declare on the registry form that they have life-safety
measures in place (i.e. working smoke/CO detectors, fire extinguishers, and provide notice to
occupants regarding what to do in case of emergency) is not unreasonable.  We would encourage
the Select Board to provide for enforcement of the life-safety provision by directing the Building
Department to complete periodic inspection of the STR property to review compliance with the
requirements.
 
Regarding the STR bylaw, after some discussion over two meetings we have refined the purposes to
focus more on the perceived impacts of STR to residential neighborhoods and to address life-safety
issues.  In addition, we have reviewed the data provided to us by Mr. Rembold regarding the number
of properties likely to be affected by this bylaw.  Presently, with approximately 3,600 residential
properties in the Town, existing data from the State and the assessor’s office, indicates 56
properties, or 1.5% of the properties in the Town, would be affected by the bylaw.  While there is
not unanimous consent on the matter, a majority of the Planning Board does not believe an STR
bylaw will have a measurable impact on the affordable housing issue.   We believe there are other
worthy issues to consider which and we have modified the purposes of the bylaw to try to address
those issues:
 
From:

1.       to ensure the primary use of rentals remains residential;
2.       discourage long-term rental units from being replaced with short-term rentals;
3.       reduce the nuisance impacts of short-term rentals; and,
4.       address issues and standards of health and safety

 
To: 

a)       Protect neighborhoods from undue commercial activity;
b)      Minimize public safety and health risks;
c)       Minimize nuisances for abutters; and
d)      Ensure short-term rentals do not negatively affect property values (and property tax

revenue)
 
In the framework of the above, we have been reviewing several versions of the STR bylaw for
consistency with our existing bylaws, addition of definitions within the zoning code and conformance



with the stated purposes.  In addition we have been reviewing two existing provisions of the Zoning
Bylaw that may already address some of the stated purpose of the STR.  These provisions are:
 
Chapter 171 Section 3.2.3 - Boarderswhich, and I am paraphrasing, allows residential properties to
have an accessory use of boarding “not more than three rooms” provided no separate cooking
facilities are maintained.
 
And,
 
Chapter 171 Section 7.16 - Tourist homes for transient guests which, in conjunction with the
Zoning Code Section 11-Definitions,  requires special permit and site plan review for structures being
used to rent “more than three or less than 11 rooms on a nightly basis.”
 
We are working through a redline version of the STR and anticipate having the STR bylaw draft
finalized, and a decision on whether it appears to be a Select Board or a Planning Board bylaw by the
end of our meeting on January 13, 2022.
 
Once we get to that decision point, I’d be happy to make myself available to the Select Board to
review the proposed STR.
 
Thank you for your consideration.  Happy new year and stay well.
 
Kind regards,
Brandee Nelson, Chair
Planning Board
 
 
 
 




